
 

February 3, 2012 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Carolyn McGinn, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Ways and Means 

Statehouse, Room 545-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator McGinn: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 353 by Senate Committee on Ways and Means 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 353 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 SB 353 would shorten the current license restoration period on five Board of Barbering 

licensing fees from three years to two years as specified in the bill.  The bill would include two 

additional fees for the Board.  The first would be for the issuance of a new chair lease license or 

annual renewal at $25 and the second fee would be for the restoration of an expired chair lease 

license, if the expiration period is under two years at $40.  SB 353 would amend various statutes 

to strengthen the Board’s ability to censure, limit, condition, suspend, revoke, or refuse to issue 

or renew a license.   

 
 The Board of Barbering indicates SB 353 would reduce the amount of revenue collected 

since the Board would no longer collect restoration fees for licenses that expire between two and  

three years.  The two additional fees for chair leases and chair restorations are currently being 

charged by the Board at $25 and $40, respectively, so the Board would not collect additional 

revenue as a result of enacting this bill.  Currently, both fees are authorized in the Kansas 

Administrative Regulations 61-4-2.  Any fiscal effect associated with SB 353 is not reflected in 

The FY 2013 Governor’s Budget Report.  

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA 

 Director of the Budget 

 

cc: Bob Zook, Barbering  


